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Pannier 0-6-0T No. 9630 over the ash pits at Croes Newydd in the 1960’s
Meeting held Wednesday 30th March 2011 at Maesgwyn Community Centre, Wrexham
Peter and Philip had sent their apologies so we were a little down on numbers for this meeting. Present were Barry, John, Roger, Jonathan, Ian and Stuart – just enough to cover the hall fees!
Barry had set up the three front boards of our Group layout as shown below. The low level track had been laid on the outer boards and further track was laid to join the outer tracks for the evening so that we could run some locos and check platform clearances. The platforms used are standard Farish products, which are on the narrow side for a destination station on the North Wales Coast but allow us to incorporate the freight lines above without dipping below a minimum 12 inch radius. (We are still short of 10 of these platform units and if any group member has any spare please let Barry know). 

The ruling radius on the main coast line is 24 inches which will allow close coupled stock to run on the layout.
It was suggested that the outer of the two freight lines could be built as if it was rising to high level from a junction off-scene at the east end of the layout (see left). At its summit, this line would be level with and adjacent to the other freight line which passes through the loading plant and make for a more complex diorama. This would entail starting the run round loop on the centre board rather than the outer (eastern) board thereby shortening the length of trains that could operate if trains were to pass each other outside the loading plant unless the just the train of loaded wagons were set at half the length of the train of empties – which is prototypical (see diagram).
Ian arrived with some good news and some bad. He had managed to secure a Jinty 0-6-0 and an ex GWR Railcar for John from the Ken McMahon collection, which was on sale at the Chester Group meeting.
Both locos were test run on our new layout and ran satisfactorily. The bad news was that Ian had also brought the bill for the hall hire. So our healthy cash balance will be severely depleted. As we had our first meeting in April 2010, we have now completed our first full year as a club and Barry will prepare accounts for the next meeting which will be our AGM. 
In case you missed his email, Pete advises that the Area Group website has now moved to:
http://wrexham-ngauge.weebly.com/
We began to talk about what work could be done by members at home so that progress on the layout could be maintained. Below is a list of jobs that spring to mind. Perhaps at our next meeting we can allocate these jobs to volunteers.

Jobs to be done ‘at home’    




Railway Buildings
West signal box (platform mounted)              Station building                                                         
East signal box (free standing)
Glazed screen and canopies



Footbridge or subways

Quarry Buildings
Quarry conveyor belt system

Pier
Wagon loading plant

Vill Village buildings

Pub Pub(s)

ChuChurch/chapel
PosPost Office

Cor Corner shops

Cot Cottages

Gar Garage/Filling station

FraFramework

TresTrestle legs
CurCurtains

LigPainting
Next meeting at Maesgwyn – Wednesday 27th April at 7:30 p.m.  
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